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7 February 2020

Mr Rick Hoskin
Chair
RNZFB Board

Emailed to Chair: rhoskin@xtra.co.nz


Dear Rick

[bookmark: _GoBack]Re Interim feedback to Strategic Plan Consultation with Consumer Organisations // Representation on 15 February 2020

The Board of Blind Citizens NZ values the importance the RNZFB Board is giving to consulting with consumer organisations for feedback on its next Strategic Plan. The advanced notice, and generous timeframe, while benefitting all stakeholders, has for Blind Citizens NZ allowed the Board the opportunity to consider at its recent meeting, questions set out in the paper. 

With the exception of the first four items, our initial feedback to “questions” focuses on principles, as opposed necessarily to a single response to each question. We emphasise our feedback is representative of views shared by individuals from across the blind community over time, including more recently at our 2019 Annual General Meeting and Conference. We include a copy of our “Blind Foundation at a Glance” document for your information and reference.

Please note that our comments refer to individuals, service recipients, clients and members. In all circumstances this means blind, deafblind, low vision and vision impaired people.

1.	Purpose: service delivery is Blind Low Vision NZ’s core business. In our view, the purpose should speak to members, service users and potential service users in a service delivery context.

2.	Vision: Blind Citizens NZ believes an organisational vision should be meaningful. For Blind Low Vision NZ, this should inspire service recipients (clients), to aspire to reach their potential. 
3.	Key Priorities: we believe the current priorities may be relevant. However, they are so brief, to the point they lack clarity and meaning to anyone.

4.	Values: Blind Citizens NZ is hard-pushed to comment on whether the current values remain suitable, simply because many perceive these as just “words”. There must be context and clarity around the values – it must be clear whether these are about the organisation, or are they for service recipients (clients). There is an opportunity to have values that resonate with members e.g. braille is a primary literacy.

5.	Overarching comments: as indicated earlier in our response, Blind Citizens NZ offers these comments:

5.1	The term “client” when introduced, received strong opposition from the very people to whom this applies. The new strategic plan offers an opportunity to reconsider and replace the current term with one that individuals find less offensive. Terms such as “service recipient”, “service user” are amongst those used by person-centred service providers.

5.2	All services delivered by Blind Low Vision NZ must be:
co-designed and involve Blind Citizens and other blindness consumer organisations;
fit for purpose;
nationally consistent; 
meet the needs and expectations of the recipient; and
ensure the health and safety of both the member and employee, especially when a service is delivered in a less structured environment / setting.
5.3	Blind Low Vision NZ has a role to play in all blindness-related services, including ensuring these are of the highest quality. 
5.4	The collection of data and evidence with respect to measuring service delivery is in our view, paramount. There must be:
evidence, when publicised statements that comment on an increase in services reaching more people, reduction in wait-times, positivity about quality etc., through feedback and comments from members;
a system to record when “unmet need” is identified, and how this has been resolved;
systems in place to measure sustainability of maintaining improved service delivery.
5.5	Blind Low Vision NZ is committed to providing timely, quality services that meet the needs of members who qualify for registration based on current (6/24) criteria. Members need, and want an assurance that if there is a move to broaden service-delivery criteria, there must be evidence that waiting lists are essentially non-existent. Evidence must also support that members are receiving timely, quality services that meet their needs. This must be sustainable, and broadening the service registration criteria must not be to the detriment of members who meet current criteria.
5.6	Members can only live a life without limits, if they actually receive services that will make a difference for them. Blind Low Vision NZ must ensure there is a mechanism to inform members about the full suite of its services, and the benefits. We venture to include here the role consumer organisations can and do play in this regard. 
5.7	Blind Low Vision NZ must maintain currency with new and emerging technologies that benefit members. When technology and/or equipment is proven internationally as both accessible to, and usable by members, information, devices and training should be readily available and promoted. Service users should be utilised (as opposed to staff personnel), when new products are being trialled. 
5.8	Blind Low Vision NZ has a role in the area of employment services such as transition, pre-employment skills, employment support/retention, and internships.


Blind Citizens NZ looks forward to providing further comment and input during the opportunity afforded consumer organisations on Saturday 15 February. There will be two representatives attending on this occasion – the National President Jonathan Godfrey, and Chief Executive Rose Wilkinson.


Yours sincerely
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Rose Wilkinson
Chief Executive

CC	Jane Alison Moore Board Secretary: jamoore@blindlowvision.org.nz
John Mulka Chief Executive: jmulka@blindlowvision.org.nz
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